Alamo Chapter 1836
Military Order of the Purple Heart
March 4, 2023, Chapter Meeting
Minutes

The Alamo Chapter 1836 held its regular monthly meeting on 3/4/23 beginning at 9:30 am at VFW Post 8541, 2222 Austin HWY, SA, TX. Commander Quesada presided.
Adjutant Crumlett announced that Patriot Scott Adams has transferred to Chapter 1836 from Corpus Christi.
 The Commander introduced Raymond Herrera to speak. Raymond had been with the Bexar County Veterans and Military Service Center as a Veterans Service Officer but resigned to enter the business as an independent contractor. He will provide the same services to veterans for a fee. His email is veteranshomesolutions@gmail.com and his phone number is 830-463-1803. He has helped several of our members in the past and urged us to consider him for future claims.    
The Adjutant held nominations for 2023-2024 elected officers to be voted in the April 1, 2023, meeting. The following officers were nominated: 
· Commander: Porfirio “Tony” Quesada
· Senior Vice Commander: Don Fe Gonzales 
· Junior Vice Commander: Eddie Ybarra
· Finance Officer: Lorenzo Rodriguez
· Sergeant-at-Arms: Alfredo Davila
· Trustee 1 year: Rene Ramirez
· Trustee 2 year: Luis Reyna
· Trustee 3 year: Bob Dillon
Nominations will be open until the vote is held. Installation will be immediately after the vote. The Adjutant noted he assumed the Adjutant position upon the passing of Joe Hernandez but would very much like for someone else to step forward to take this position. 

The Department of Texas Annual Convention will be held April 28-29 in Corpus Christi. Go to www.moph598.org to find the registration form. At this time, Jr. Vice Gonzales plans to attend and will vote for Chapter 1836. 

Finance officer Rodriguez reported the following balances in our accounts: Monument -$125,891; General - $1,928.36, Welfare - $13,152.90. A motion was made and passed to accept the report subject to audit.

The Adjutant submitted the minutes of the February 4, 2023, meeting for approval. Following brief discussion, a motion was made and passed to approve the minutes as distributed. 

VAVS Officer Pete Rosie reminded members we have viola sales April 10-11-12 at Sam’s club at O’Connor and IH-35. He needs volunteers to help with this event. A signup sheet is available. He also asked that members consider volunteering at Audie Murphy – volunteers are needed.  The Volunteer Service Office is at 210-617-5107.

 The Clay Shoot is scheduled for April 27 at the San Antonio Gun Club in Olmos Park on Contour Drive. Flyers promoting the event are available. 

As of the meeting, only approximately sixty 2023 Fiesta Medals out of 500 ordered remain available for sale. It appears we underestimated the number that we could sell – we have difficulty arriving at a good number.

Bob Dillon reminded members of the May 2, 2023, date at Big City Grill as a fundraising activity for the Chapter. He received PH Sponsor t-shirts for those who volunteer at a cost of $90.85. 

Luis Reyna asked for a $200 donation from the welfare fund for the family of a USAF veteran recently killed by bulldogs in San Antonio. A motion was made and passed approving this request. 

The Chapter is scheduled to participate in the 2023 Fiesta Flambeau Parade on Saturday April 29. Don Fe Gonzales will prepare a new Chapter banner for use in the Parade.  A signup sheet is available in the rear along with release-of-liability forms which each participant must sign.  Eddie Ybarra will pull the trailer. 

Report from the Adjutant: We had 76 attendees at Founder’s Day at the Barn Door Restaurant on February 24. The speaker was LTG Freddie McFarren. The general consensus appears to be that it was a fine event. Joe Alvarez was given the Patriot of the Year and Joe Hernandez family was awarded a special plaque for his service to the Chapter.  

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Crumlett, Adjutant


 

  
